## Weekly Message from Fr William for Sunday 11th October 2020

Dear People of St Mary's

Thank you for helping to reduce our risk of coronavirus transmission to almost zero. It's the least we can do as a parish for our society at this time. The more we reduce our covid footprint as a parish, the more we help to keep other parts of the economy open, and save businesses and save livelihoods.

I appreciate the sacrifices all are making.

However, we don't have to stop celebrating mass. Our livestream capability means we can continue to celebrate mass, and in a covid secure way. I shared some ideas last Sunday at Mass about how we can adapt to this. Thank you to so many generous donors who have financed this capability and made it possible.

A big thank you to Graham for saving the website last Sunday. The website we launched in 2013 is built on a format that is no longer supported. And last Sunday we began to experience problems with it loading properly. Graham spent many hours last Saturday and Sunday rebuilding it. The home page is now rebuild and up and running and you should be able to find everything you need.

Keep well, keep safe, keep each other safe

Wisson

Sunday 11<sup>th</sup> October 2020